


 
 
Making way for safer highways: Workers had to act quickly to remove this bridge on SH-
51 while minimizing disruption to shipping traffic on the McClellen-Kerr Arkansas River 
Navigational System below. The 60-year-old bridge was structurally deficient and 
functionally obsolete. The new $9 million bridge is expected to be completed in early 
2011. At the May 3 Oklahoma Transportation Commission’s meeting, Oklahoma 
Department of Transportation Director Gary Ridley said the new bridge will be part of a 
growing list of new bridges across the state. 
 

 
 



 
 
Joe Kyle, right, director of the Oklahoma Department of Transportation’s Rail Programs 
Division, congratulates John Kyle (no relation), who is retiring after 25 years as 
executive director of the Oklahoma Railroad Association. The recognition came at the 
May 3 meeting of the Oklahoma Transportation Commission. 
 


